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29th March 2019 
MARCH 

Friday 29th  
Lander4Uganda School Sleepover  
Marines Visibility Day  
Inter Schools Swimming Gala at Truro 
School  
Saturday 30th / Sunday 31st  
Ten Tors Camping Weekend - 
Dartmoor  

APRIL  
Tuesday 2nd  
Geography - Walking, Talking Mock  
Wednesday 3rd  
Year 7 Writing Workshop  
RLS Science Fair  
Thursday 4th—Sunday 7th  
Year 10 History Munich Trip  
Thursday 4th  
Tony Minnion Art Workshop  
Visit to Bletchley Park—National 
Museum of Computing  
Friday 5th/Saturday 6th  
Year 11 Thorpe Park Trip  
Friday 5th  
Year 11 PPE Result Day 2  
Non-School Uniform for 
Lander4Uganda  
Last day of Spring Term  
Monday 8th—Monday 22nd  
Easter Holidays  
Monday 8th/Tuesday 9th  
Year 11 DT Workshop  
Monday 22nd April— Friday 3rd May  
Year 8 Progress Reviews  
Monday 22nd — Friday 26th  
English Week  
Wednesday 24th/Thursday 25th/
Friday 26th  
GCSE Art and Photography Exams  
Thursday 25th  
Year 7 Parents Evening  
Saturday 27th / Sunday 28th  
Ten Tors Camping Weekend - 
Dartmoor  
Sunday 28th  
School Production Rehearsal—whole 
cast  
Tuesday 30th  
Junior Maths Challenge  

MAY  
Monday 1st  — Friday 10th May  
GCSE Art and Photography Exhibition  

Saturday 4th  
School Production Rehearsal— Actors  
Monday 6th May  
Bank Holiday  
Tuesday 7th May - Friday 10th June  
Year 10 Exams  
Wednesday 8th May 
NHS Immunisations—Y8 & 9 2nd Day  
Thursday 9th—Sunday 12th  
Ten Tors Event  
Thursday 9th  
Year 8 Parents Evening  
Saturday 11th  
School Production Set Building  

Sunday 12th  
School Production Rehearsal—Actors 
and Musicians  
Monday 13th May  
Year 11 GCSE Exams Start  
Friday 17th  
Year 3/4 Tennis Festival  
Saturday 18th  
School Production Rehearsal  
Monday 20th  — Thursday 23rd May  
School Production—Billy Elliott  
Monday 20th  — Friday 24th May  
French Exchange—RLS students in 
France  
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Young Persons Art Prize 
  

T he annual Young Person’s art 
Prize has recently taken place. This 
competition is run by The Exchange 
Gallery in Penzance and every year 
the gallery chooses a theme to 
coincide with a current exhibition. 

This year the theme was ‘Flora’ and 
we had a whole range of amazing 
artwork to choose from to enter 
into the competition. We sent our 
entries down to the gallery and we 
were lucky to have lots of students 
shortlisted by a prestigious judging 
panel that included artist and art 
professionals. 

There are three age categories: 11-
13 years , 14-16 years and 17-19 
years. The prize giving was on 
Friday 22nd April and we had an 
extremely pleasing set of results. In 
the 11-13 age group Mikey Wale in 
Year 7 came second with his 
fantastic stained glass tree and Lucy 
Fripp in Year 9 came third with her 
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acrylic on card piece.  
In the 14-16 age category Dillon 
Antunes came first with his 
imaginative plant and denim 
sculpture. 
All shortlisted work will remain on 
display at The Exchange Gallery in 
Penzance until 27th April for any 
visitors to see. 
https://newlynartgallery.co.uk/
activities/ypap/ 
 
Well done to all those students 
who got involved and special 
congratulations to the winners!  
Photos courtesy of Ian Stenson 
Photography  

Mrs N Dalby 
Head of Art 

O ver 100 students took part in 
the Cornwall Music Festival last 
week and thoroughly enjoyed both 
performing and listening to other 
musicians play. We are delighted to 
tell you they have also brought 
some new silverware to the RLS 
trophy cabinets! 
 
Day 1 (Monday 18th March) saw 
our recorder players competing and 
Mrs Whomersley has provided a full 
report on their rather busy week on 
the following page! 
On Day 2, our instrumental 
ensembles took to the stage, 
Richard Lander Recorder Ensemble 
and three of our school rock bands: 
Catalyst, Minority and The Y9 Rock 
Band all competed in the 
instrumental heats for their age 
groups and all played amazingly.  
I was so proud to hear some of our 
youngest players performing with 

the recorder 
ensemble, their 
tone, timing 
and 
communication with an audience is 
steadily improving all the time.  
The Y9 Rock Band used piano, 
guitar, drums and vocals and 
certainly did themselves justice 
gaining 4th place overall in the 
competition. Credit must be given 
to all the boys -  Oliver, Paddy, 
George, Adam, Owen and Sennen 
whose ensemble playing has really 
improved in the two terms.  
Our Y10 band, Minority, performed 

Green Day’s ‘Welcome to Paradise’ 
with style and passion, Well done to  
Charlie, Joey and Quinn, and 
particularly credit to Harek for his 
phenomenal drum fills.  
Catalyst, were up next. Led by 
Head Boy, Isaac, with band 
members Charlie, Joey, Angus, 
Paddy, the band played all original 
material with superb passion and 
energy, leading them to second 
place. First place in this category 

https://newlynartgallery.co.uk/activities/ypap/
https://newlynartgallery.co.uk/activities/ypap/
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went to early music ensemble 
Terpsichore which is predominantly 
made of ex-Richard Lander students 
and 2 of our Y10 GCSE Musicians -
Isaac and Anna! It was an afternoon 
of fantastic music making from all 
schools involved. The adjudicator 
commented on how good it was to 
have such a wide range of styles in 
one class! 
On Day 3, Wednesday 20th March, 
Richard Lander took 4 choirs to the 
music festival to compete in the 11-
16 year old choral class. Junior Choir 
were the youngest choir by far in 
the heat. With many valiant year 7 
soloists, Miss Foxon led them 
brilliantly as they sang ‘A Million 
Dreams’ and ‘Your Song’. Our boys 
choir, who placed 4th, started with 
the catchy ‘Africa’ with drum and 
guitar accompaniment from Sennen 
and Reuven. ‘Down Among the 
Dead Men’ was a bold, 

unaccompanied performance which  
allowed these young men to 
showcase their talents and was a 
particular favourite of the 
adjudicators! Selected Voices, who 
placed 3rd overall, were conducted 
by Y10 students Dylan and Anna 
and the adjudicator commented on 
their precision, harmonising and 
commitment. Their programme 
was beautiful and fully chosen by 
the students; pop classic ‘One 
Last Time’ followed by the 
beautiful ‘Seal Lullaby’ by Eric 
Whitacre. And…. Our Senior 
Choir… (who rehearse every 
Monday lunch time so make sure 
you come and join in!!!) WON! 
Winning against various other 
schools from the county, the 
adjudicator commented on 
their use of phrasing, 
dynamics and emotion.  
To top of the day, our 
Recorder Ensemble came 2nd 
in their class in the afternoon, 
again narrowly missing  first 
place to 

The Dolce Concert – which 
consisted of four ex-Richard Lander 
students who now attend Truro 
College and our studying music. It 
was wonderful for our current 
Richard Lander students to hear 
where their music making can take 
them. You can hear our Senior Choir 
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A Wonderful Week for 
Recorders! 
 

T he recorder players of Richard 
Lander School had an amazing week 
at the County Music Festival this 
year!  On Monday 62 recorder 
players from all over the county 
performed together as part of 
Recorders Rule!  (This is a Cornwall 
Music Service Trust ensemble and 
any recorder player in Cornwall can 
join.)  The students from Richard 
Lander led the different sections in 
this group. The adjudicator was very 
impressed and had never seen so 
many recorder players all together.  
He awarded the group a Distinction 
for their performance and a shiny 
new cup! 
Monday continued with many 
successes in the solo recorder 
classes with Anna Browning 
securing first place and Anna Hilder 
second. 
 
On Tuesday the Richard Lander 

School recorder group performed 
against many other schools in an 
instrumental class and then they 
also took part in the Recorder 
Ensemble class on Wednesday.  
They gained a 3rd place in the 
Ensemble class with the adjudicator 
commenting on their good 
communication. 
Wednesday evening saw a 
marathon of recorder duets and 
trios – we didn’t finish till 10pm!  All 
the students played to the best of 
their abilities and showed off the 
versatile repertoire that recorder 
players have available to them.  In 

the duets Emma Longman and 
Hannah McKernian got a special 
mention for their fantastic listening 
to each other and matching of 
sound – “a duet pair to watch for 
the future” said the adjudicator.  In 
the Trio class Gerran Parker, Sofia 
Gabriele and Maddy Henthorn 
came 3rd with a ‘driving’ 
performance of a piece called Green 
Flag. Well done all, a fabulous 
effort!  Recorder playing is 
blossoming in Cornwall - well done 
for being great ambassadors of the 
instrument! 
Mrs S Whomersley - Music Teacher 

singing the winning track at 
www.richardlander.co.uk/
curriculum/music 
On Friday the Richard Lander 
Orchestra played absolutely 
brilliantly in their class of 
‘Orchestral Ensembles.’ They 
performed ‘In the Hall of the 
Mountain King’ by Grieg and ‘Mars’ 
from ‘The Planets’ to a big audience 
in the Methodist church. The 
adjudicator’s comments focused on 

the use of tonal colour, and 
excellent use of crescendo that 
created a real sense of energy and 
excitement in both pieces. Our 
orchestra came joined 3rd with 
Truro School scoring 86- highly 
commended! Richard Lander 
students also performed with TYSO 
(Truro Youth String Orchestra) who 
came second overall. The level of 
competition was high from all 
groups, and it was fantastic for our 

students to hear and watch some 
really established groups. A great 
way to end the week! 
Congratulations also to the 
following who excelled in the solo 
categories, Anna Browning – first in 
recorders, Gerran Parker – first in 
saxophone, Belinda Davies and 
Megan Jeffries – first in duet, &  
Isaac Feldman & Saskia Newman, all 
pictured overleaf. 

Miss S Jones—Head of Music 

http://www.richardlander.co.uk/curriculum/music
http://www.richardlander.co.uk/curriculum/music
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RLS PARIS 2019 
  

M r Warner kept us folks back 
home up to date with all the fun of 
the RLS Paris trip last week!  Here 
are some of his posts in case you 
missed out.. 
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RLS Gymnasts—Silver 
medals for our mixed 
team at the Nationals! 

C ongratulations to all the 
Richard Lander School gymnasts 
who travelled up to Stoke on Trent 
for the British Schools Gymnastics 
Association National Finals, along 
with Mrs Hurworth and Miss Ure, 
on 15th/16th March.  

Having stood for the national 
anthem, our boys team of Dan, 
Arthur and Oliver competed first. 
They vaulted brilliantly with Ollie 
scoring his best vault score ever—
14.7/16. They then went on to 
complete a secure floor 
performance and finished a very 
respectable 7th overall.  
On day 2, our mixed team of 
Callum, Liv and Ella stepped up. 
They all put in superb performances 
with Ella getting the joint second 
highest score on the vault and Olivia 
getting the 4th best score on the 
floor routine. After a tense wait the 
final results were confirmed. RLS 
gymnasts, representing the South 
West at the Nationals, along with a 
team from Devon, had come second 
in the mixed event! Proudly 
sporting silver medals, our star 

gymnasts made the long, excited 
journey home to Cornwall! 
Well done to Dan Tremayne, Arthur 
Randell, Oliver Tomlinson, Callum 
Peasley, Liv Miles & Ella Fern! 

Staff vs Student Chess 

S tudents and staff enjoyed a 
competitive, if slightly tense, 
lunchtime playing chess last week. 
Whilst the staff were determined 
not to be beaten, sadly the end 
result was a convincing student win  
of 8.5—5.5 games won. Staff can’t 
wait for a follow up fixture next 
term…  
 
WELL DONE STUDENTS! 
 
Noticeably chin holding appears to 
be a sign of intense concentration!  
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Year 7 Hockey 
Champions! 

C ongratulations to our Y7 Girls 
Hockey team who won the Year 7 
Hockey Festival this week!  18 
Cornish schools were involved and 

they only conceded 3 goals all day!  
They were outstanding both on and 
off the pitch. In the past 18 years, 
Richard Lander School have never 
won this trophy so it will take pride 
of place in the trophy cabinet!  
The team were: 

Esme Brokenshire, Megan Dunstan, 
Amy Georgelin, Flo Davey, Bridie 
Buist, Freya Howard, Emma 
Longman, Connie Berry, Coralie 
Cokes Cowell  

 
Mrs A Jacobs, Teacher of PE 

U13 State Schools 
Netball tournament 
 

W ell done to the following 
students who travelled all the way 
to sunny Bude and had a great 
afternoon last week at the U13 
State Schools Netball tournament.  
The girls were a credit to the school 
and played some excellent netball. 
They finished 7th overall.  The team: 
Amelia Bray, Eleanor Bray, Amy 
Brice, Charlotte Propert–Lewis, Jas 
Hogan, Hannah Feldman, Evie 

Knight, Lily 
Blake, Joanna 
Bradley, Jess 
Harris, Betty 
Hartgill, Anabel 
Salmon. 
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Year 7 Rugby Sevens 

L ast week our Year 7 students 
competed in the County Rugby 
Sevens. They had a good day playing 
an expansive game of rugby, scoring 
an average of 5 tries per game. Sadly 
we were beaten in the final by 
Helston 3-1.  The boys were 
competitive and thoroughly deserved 
their 2nd place position. Big `Ted` 
Penfold was player of the tournament 
for RLS and was outstanding in every  
facet of the game.  

Mr R. Parker, PE Teacher 

U15 State School Netball 
Tournament  
 

C ongratulations to  our Year 10 
Netball team who won the U15 State 
School Netball Tournament, held at 
Bude School last week.  They were 
amazing; having to play back to back 
games solidly for 3 hours with only 3 
minutes between their games!! The 
following day the same girls played in 
the County tournament. What a 
netball marathon!  

Mrs A Jacobs, PE Teacher 

Silver Healthy workplace award 
 

O n Monday March 18th, Miss Martin and Mr Bridger attended the 
annual Cornwall Council Healthy Workplace Awards at the Royal Cornwall 
Showground. Having demonstrated a real commitment to sustaining and 
actively improving staff health and well-being, Richard Lander School is 
delighted to receive their Silver Award. Thanks to all staff who offer 
opportunities for colleagues to improve their well-being, stay active and 
keep healthy. 
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Amazing Maisy - Cross County Champion! 
 

M aisy Luke in Year 9 has had an incredible month of cross country 
running. On Saturday 16th March, she came 2nd in the junior girls race at the 
English Schools Cross Country championships at Temple Newsam, Leeds. She 
ran an excellent race on a very tough muddy wet course and, as a result of 
this, was awarded an English Schools vest and an invitation to  run in an 
international competition against Scotland, Wales and Ireland schools in 
Dublin on Saturday 23rd March 2019. She is only the 8th girl in Cornwall of all 
age groups to achieve this honour since the event started! 
 
So on Saturday 23rd March, Maisy ran in Dublin for Team England who won 
gold at the event! Maisy came 7th overall out  of 32 runners. Maisy actually 
ran the 2, 1500m laps with only one shoe after being spiked on the heel at the 
start of the race and still came 7th, clearly showing amazing resilience and 
determination! 

Swimming Gala Success 
Gymnasts 
 

C ongratulations to our RLS 
Swimming Team who competed in a 
School Swimming gala held at Truro 
School last Friday, competing against 
students from Truro School, 
Camborne Science and International 
Academy & Redruth School. We are 
delighted to tell you ...they won and 
have this lovely golden cup which we 
will display in school! Well done to 
all who took part! 
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Easter Eggstravaganza 
for Lander4Uganda 
 

M aisy and Sophie in Year 10 
are selling raffle tickets to win this 
basket of Easter goodies this week. 
They will be outside student 
reception at break time and visiting 
tutor groups at tutor time. Tickets 
are just 25p each! All proceeds will 
benefit a Ugandan friend! Thank 
you very much to Maisy’s parents 
for donating this fantastic prize! 

Attention Year 11! Final 
places available for NCS 
this summer 

 

T he National Citizen Service is an 
unforgettable four week 
experience. Meet new people, live 
away from home, learn life skills 
and celebrate completing your 
GCSEs with hundreds of other 
students across the Country.  
All for £50 (or £25 if you are Free 
School Meals or Pupil Premium) 

Get more information on FRIDAY 
29th March at lunch time and come 
along to a Q&A session after lunch 
too! Sign up easily online 
www.ncsyes.co.uk or call 0800 197 
8010 
 

Flying Saucer 
Danceathon for 
Lander4uganda 2019 
 

L ast Friday and Saturday, saw a 
team of Lander4Uganda girls, 
supported by their friends, 
completing a 24 hour long 
marathon of dancing! They started 
at 9am on Friday morning and 

danced in front of student 
reception throughout the school 
day and Easter sleepover.  Many of 
us couldn't walk past without  
joining in, so they had plenty of 
company. 
At midnight, when the sleepover 
students were sent to their 
dormitories, the girls moved to the 
sports hall and danced on through 
the night until 9am on Saturday 
morning when they were joined by 
many of the sleepover students for 
a final song!  It’s not too late to 
sponsor this fantastic effort.. 
https://www.justgiving.com/
crowdfunding/flying-saucers 
Thank you! 

RLS NOTICE BOARD 

http://www.ncsyes.co.uk
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/flying-saucers
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/flying-saucers
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Cornwall Skills Show 
By Elliott and Liv, Year 10. 
 

O n Tuesday, a group of year 10 
students went to the Cornwall Skills 
Show at the Royal Cornwall 
Showground, Wadebridge. There 
were stalls in 10 different industry 
areas, showcasing elements of work 
life in a variety of career paths. 
Sectors included Creative & Digital, 
Marine, Energy & the Environment, 
Construction & Manufacturing and 
Food and Farming. There were also 
representatives from the Armed 
Forces and Emergency Services. We 
were able to speak to people from 

many industries about colleges, 
universities and employment and 
ask lots of questions. 
 
The trip was informative and really 
enjoyable. We could do things like 
stroke a cow and attempt to stack 

cups while wearing goggles to 
demonstrate the effects of ecstasy. 
One of the most popular areas was 
the virtual reality headsets in the 
Digital sector.  It helped to show 
what a wide range of opportunities 
we all have after Year 11. 

Tuesday 2nd April 3.30pm
-4.30pm 

Wednesday 3rd April 1.10pm-
1.55pm 

Writing skills – both papers AHU 103 

Tuesday 23rd April 
3.30pm-4.30pm 

Wednesday 24th April 1.10pm
-1.55pm 

Sign of Four RRE 110A 

Tuesday 30th April 
3.30pm-4.30pm 

Wednesday 1st May  1.10pm-
1.55pm 

Romeo and Juliet FWO 100 

Tuesday 7th May 3.30pm-
4.30pm 

Wednesday 8th May 1.10pm-
1.55pm 

An Inspector Calls HKN 106 

Tuesday 14th May  
3.30pm-4.30pm 

  Lit paper 1 recap RBE 110A 

Tuesday 21st May 3.30pm
-4.30pm 

Wednesday 22nd May 1.10pm
-1.55pm 

Lit paper 2 recap HMA 107 

Tuesday 4th June 3.30pm-
4.30pm 

Wednesday 5th June 1.10pm-
1.55pm 

Lang paper 2 recap RBE 110A 

YEAR 11 GSCE ENGLISH REVISION SESSIONS 
Everyone welcome!  

Welsh 3 Peaks Challenge for Lander4Uganda 
During the May Day bank holiday 44 Richard Lander School staff, along with partners and friends, will walk the 
Welsh 3 peaks to raise money to fund vital building work and the purchase of educational supplies in our 
partner schools in rural Uganda. The trip will involve walking 3 iconic welsh mountains. Some staff will be 
attempting the challenge in 24hrs, others will just be aiming to complete 
the challenge over the 3 days.  
The CHALLENGE! 
Mt SNOWDON: PYG Track • 11km • 723m ascent • 5 hours, Mt CADAIR 
IDRIS: Minffordd Path • 10km • 957m ascent • 6 hours, Mt PEN Y FAN: 
Beacons Way from the Storey Arms • 6km • 500m ascent • 3.5 hours 
Total height gained: 2180 metres. Distance covered: 27 km or 16.8 miles 
Please support us! 
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/lander4uganda3peaks 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/lander4uganda3peaks
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